March 22, 2012

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:41 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Thursday, March 22, 2012.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson and Denny Richardson.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar and Town Technical Consultant Dan Fedderly were present.    

There were twenty-two people attending the meeting.

Acknowledge Resignation of Jeff Anderson as Town Supervisor #2

The Town Board acknowledged the resignation of Jeff Anderson.  They thanked him for his contributions and service to the community.

Action to Fill Town Board Vacancy for Remainder of Un-expired Term

The Town Clerk received two applications from interested citizens to fill the vacancy.  These applications were from Michael Krajniak and Bryce Black.  They were asked a series of prepared questions by the Town Chair.

Denny Richardson called for a paper ballot.  Votes were cast by Brad Anderson, Denny Richardson and Maureen Manore.  The votes were tallied by Tina Bee, the results as follows:  

Michael Krajniak – 1 vote

Bryce Black – 2 votes

Bryce Black was declared the appointee to the Town Supervisor 2nd position.  He was sworn in and immediately began his duties.

Minutes

The minutes from the February 11th meeting were read. Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion carried. 

Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for February was read.  The ending balance was $125,702.33. Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Tina Bee spoke on behalf of Linda Day and Bruce Dunlap.  They reported windows rattling and pottery knocked off shelves, possibly due to blasting.

Michael Krajniak reported that his well has stopped pumping and it is only 22 months old.  He also said that the DNR has a restriction of 1200 feet between a well and a quarry.

Donna Gates wanted to know if there is a law for notification before blasting.  Dan Fedderly said that it is not required.

Butch Reinhardt asked if there was an official route yet for trucking.  Brad Anderson answered that there is nothing official yet.

Bill Bechel, Town of Union Chair, said that he was told the route was supposed to be County Road SS to County Road N to County Road P, which would be a safer route, and they should stick to it.  He said this was the information their Town Board based their approvals on.

Jesse Hass asked how Greg Bechel could make that mining project last for 30 years and who will monitor the air and water.  Dan Fedderly answered that the air and water (ground water) monitoring could be addressed in the Town’s Licensing Ordinance. 

Don Gisch asked about controlling the amount of dirt and gravel tracked onto the road, which would be a hazard to motorcycle traffic.  Dan Fedderly answered that they will pave the driveway and that he has recommended a tracking pad to knock off most of the debris.

Plan Commission Report

The Plan Commission Chair reported on the Plan Commission meetings held on March 12th and March 20th. At these meetings the Plan Commission worked on the zoning ordinance, concentrating on the district categories and their permitted and conditional uses.  There were some citizens concerns presented at these meetings which included complaints of wells going bad, a statement that the area being mined is larger than what the reclamation permit allows for and a question if someone is allowed to deface their land when they have a government backed mortgage.  The Plan Commission will meet again on April 17.  On March 27th there will be another All Towns Gathering at the Frankfort Town Hall.

Consider and take action on Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance

Gwen Kechevar went through the current draft of the Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance explaining changes that were made and answering questions.  She stated that people that have specific complaints about traffic or wells or other problems that they perceive to be related to the mining activities need to give the Town Board facts, written, substantiated and objective.

Dwight Jelle had several inputs for this ordinance: page 15, item E, there should be a defined start and stop time; page 16, DNR issues, the DNR does not have staff to follow through, the Town should be involved; page 17, no materials should return to the site.

Bryce Black noted that the ordinance suggested a baseline test of wells within half a mile but there are allegations that some wells are being damaged now before the tests can be made.  He also suggested defining the exceptions on page 13 the same way as on page 18.

Denny Richardson asked how smaller truckers would be able to work on weekends if the mining sites they use are shut down on weekends.

Dwight Jelle suggested that Greg Bechel meet with the neighbors.  

Brian Nodolf asked the Town Board if he could work with Dan Fedderly, at no cost to the Town, to figure out the well water problems.  He also said he would like to start the testing as soon as possible.

The Town Board agreed to both suggestions and Gwen Kechevar recommend that they have a Town Board member sit in on the talks.

The action on this ordinance was postponed.

Consider and take action on Resolution Establishing Fee Schedule for Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance

This item was postponed

Consider and take action on Resolution Amending Town Citation Ordinance to Add Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance Forfeitures

This item was postponed.

Road Reports 

Road restrictions are currently in place.

A Town Road tour needs to be scheduled.

Audit Clerk/Treasurer Records

The Town Board audited the Clerk’s and Treasurer’s financial records.  They were found to be satisfactory.

Pay Bills.  

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for April 10, 2012, following the Annual Meeting at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Plan Commission Report, Appoint Town Board Representative to the Plan Commission, Appoint Plan Commission Members, Road Reports.

Bryce Black made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous.

Time 10:05 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

